
DEPARTMENT OF COMMUNITY SERVICES 
LAND USE AND TRANSPORTATION PROGRAM 

MULTNOMAH COUNTY PLANNING COMMISSION 
 

MINUTES OF MAY 2, 2011 
 

I. Call to Order:  Chair Ingle called the meeting to order at 6:40 p.m. on Monday, May 2, 2011, at 
the Multnomah Building, Room 101, located at 501 S.E. Hawthorne Blvd., Portland, OR. 

 
II. Roll Call:  Present - John Ingle, Jim Kessinger, John Rettig and Julie Snelling. 
 Absent - Julie Cleveland, Chris Foster, Michelle Gregory, Bill Kabeiseman, and Katharina Lorenz. 
 
III. Approval of Minutes:  April 4, 2011. 
 Due to a lack of quorum, the commission was unable to bring this item to a vote. Set over to June 

6, 2011. 
 
IV. Opportunity to Comment on Non-Agenda Items: 
 None 
 
V. Director’s Comments:  
 Chuck Beasley, Multnomah County Senior Planner, informed the commissioners that Julie 

Cleveland resigned from the Planning Commission, effective April 28, 2011. A search for her 
replacement will commence shortly, with an emphasis on someone from Sauvie Island or vicinity.  

 
 The Urban & Rural Reserves should be going before LCDC in August 2011. This hearing will 

consider the region's response to the oral LCDC remand that approved reserves designations in 
Clackamas and Multnomah Counties, and rejected a portion of the reserves designations in 
Washington County. 

 
VI. Continued Hearing: Amendments to the EFU Zone Regarding Consistency with the 

Religious Land Use and Institutionalized Persons Act (RLUIPA) PC-2011-1395 and 
Implementation of HB 3099 (2007) PC-10-006. 

 Ingle told the audience that, unfortunately, since the commission did not have a quorum this 
evening, they would be unable to bring this item up for a vote, and would have to continue it to the 
June 6, 2011 Planning Commission meeting. 

 
VII. Hearing: Amend Chapter 29 Access & Fire Flow Standards PC-10-007 
 Hearing continued to June 6, 2011, due to lack of quorum. 
 
VIII. Hearing: Amend Temporary Hardship Dwelling Regulations PC-2011-1397 
 Hearing continued to June 6, 2011, due to lack of quorum. 
 
 Meeting adjourned at 7:05 p.m. 
 
 The next Planning Commission meeting will be June 6, 2011. 
 
 
 Recording Secretary, 
 
 Kathy Fisher 


